MCGILL UNIVERSITY PRINCIPAL AND VICE-CHANCELLOR L. W. DOUGLAS Hacity Union Skin November 23, 1938. My dear President Cody, The Registrer has handed to me your letter of November 15th, which he has received from Mr. Fennell, conveying the decisions reached by the Senate of the University of Toronto regarding Mr. Stanley F. Wright's proposal for the envolment of selected Chinese students at Canadian universities, free of tuition and lecture fees. Some months ago Mr. Wright asked me if I would sponsor his proposal and carry it before the other Canadian University Presidents, to ascertain if they would be willing to take concerted action towards offering free tuition and lectures to these students. I replied that his proposal was most interesting but that I saw certain difficulties in the way of its achievement and that I thought it was a suggestion which might properly be considered by the Canadian Universities Conference at its meeting in May next. I therefore forwarded the proposal to the Secretary of the Conference, suggesting that it be placed on the May agenda. My thought was that if the Conference felt that the proposal could be carried into effect a Joint Committee of the Canadian Universities might be appointed. With kindest wishes, Very sincerely yours, The President, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ontario.